TOWN OF TEXAS TOWN BOARD MEETING
JANUARY 10, 2022
7:00 PM
MUNICIPAL CENTER

Notices were posted at the Municipal Center, on the website and emailed to interested parties.

Meeting was called to order by Delmar Winter.  Andy and Wally were in attendance.

Minutes of the November meeting were read by the Clerk.  Motion to approve as read by Andy, second by Wally and carried.

Linda Thiessen, town treasurer gave a report on receipts and bank balances. Motion to accept and file for review by Andy. Second by Wally and carried.  

SUPERVISOR REPORTS-Andy read the response from the Village of Maine for our request for the $16,666.00 this year and next to complete the State Funding.  The Village Board voted to deny the request. Delmar will contact Attorney Shane Vanderwaal .  Shane may need to send a letter to the Village reminding them that both municipalities need to approve the expenditure from the State Funding, and unless they are willing to share, the Town will not approve their use of the funds.  The funds can not be used at this time.   Andy reported that he talked with brother Adam an electrician about generators type and size.  He will check into the functions that are needed in the municipal center.  Board needs to discuss size and need more.

CHAIR REPORT-No special report

CLERK REPORT- No special report

OLD BUSINESS-or NEW BUSINESS- General discussion on roads, new truck, generator, fire deparment radios, and the Village of Maine response.  Noted Eastern Towns Association meeting, and that no February primary is needed this year.
Delmar noted a request for a longer culvert on the former Sprague property.
Linda, Treasurer, questioned if she needs to send everyone a receipt.  She does send one if a self addressed stamped envelope is enclosed.  It was noted that the new county tax system is online, and can be reviewed by any one for payments posted.

FIRE DPEARMENT—Milt noted that the air packs should be received tomorrow.  A report was given on 2021 calls.  Total of 87, 29 fire calls, and 58 EMS calls.  February 5 would be the Annual Fire Department Appreciation Dinner.  There was none last year due to Covid concerns.  Discussion on time that Marsha and Janet have spent to get the FEMA grant for air packs was discussed.  Wally made a motion to give $500 to each for time spent.  Second by Andy and carried.  Applying for grants and all of the requirements takes hours and hours.
PLANNING COMMISSION-Paul, as Chair, gave copies of his concerns and needs for amendments to the Planning Commission members.  Paul requested members review his list and review the current ordinance for other needed amendments or concerns to bring up at next meeting.  Andy said since he does a lot of work on document corrections that he would bring a laptop and red line additions and deletions on the document as we contemplate changes.

Motion to adjourn by Andy.  Second by Wally and carried.

The check list was reviewed and approved. 

Lorraine I Beyersdorff        Town Clerk
